MINUTES

School of Education, Curriculum Committee 

February 9, 2011
9:30 to 10:30am, Education Building, Dean’s Conference Room 1242
PRESENT:  Drs. Nancy Aumann, Lin Lin (Chair), Kevin Mack

ABSENT:   Drs. Janet Duncan, Michele Gonzalez 

Business:   
To review and recommend new course proposals for SPE 275 and SPE 520 submitted by Dr. Michelle Kelly, Chair, representing FSA (Foundations and Social Advocacy) Department

Meeting called to order by Lin Lin 


Dr. Kevin Mack, Dr. Nancy Aumann, and Dr. Lin Lin agreed that the new courses proposed are necessary in adolescence education programs. 

1. First, we reviewed and recommended the new course proposal for SPE 275, pending the answers to our questions and some minor editorial changes.  
Our questions:  

a. Should the course prefix be changed to FSA to be consistent with the other courses that would be changed to FSA?  

b. The syllabus of SPE 275 has its course objectives aligned with the Conceptual Framework. Our question is if the Conceptual Framework used is the new version or the old? We assumed it is the new version, but would like to confirm. 
Minor editorial changes: 

a. The syllabus of SPE 275 should add attendance policy. 

b. Page 4 of the SPE 275 syllabus, Item 10, Choice C.  Does “IDEIA” represent a new term or is it a typo? Should it be “IDEA”? 

2. Dr. Nancy Aumann made a motion to recommend the new course proposal of SPE 275. Seconded by Dr. Kevin Mack. The Committee recommended the proposal pending the answers to our questions and editorial changes made to the syllabus. 
3.  Then, we reviewed and recommended the new course proposal for SPE 520, pending the answers to our questions and some minor editorial changes. 

Our questions:  

a. Should the course prefix be changed to FSA to be consistent with the other courses that would be changed to FSA?  

b. On the second page of FORM 1, the New Course Proposal, Item 6, the paragraph states that …SPE 520 is designed as the introductory course in the Teaching Students with Disabilities (Grade 1-6) MSED…..   Our question is, since this is a graduate course required by other adolescence education programs on campus, should the GRADE 1-6 be extended to GRADE 1-12? 

Minor editorial changes: 

a. Add page numbers to the syllabus of SPE 520. 

b. On page 4 of the Syllabus of SPE 520, the fifth line on top of the page, should it be “locate an article”, instead of “locate on article”? 

c. On page 4 of the syllabus of SPE 520, under “Guidelines for Written Work”, item 8, “s” is missing after “circumstance”. 
4. Dr. Lin Lin made a motion to recommend the new course proposal of SPE 520. Seconded by Dr. Kevin Mack. The Committee recommended the proposal pending the answers to our questions and editorial changes made to the syllabus. 

Respectfully submitted by Lin Lin 

